
MOORE COUNTY KENNEL CLUB 

BOARD ZOOM MEETING – MONDAY, OCTOBER 30, 2023  
Meeting called to order by Vice President, Carol Dowd at 6:10PM 

 

PRESENT: 

Carol Dowd, Brenda Lewis, Bill Pace, Ursula Walsh, Betty Chapman, Marjorie Riddle Watson.  
Jane Hammett Bright joined the meeting by telephone at 6:20PM 

 
 

MEMBERSHIP REPORT - MARJORIE WATSON 

Five new members sent in applications: 

• Angel DeRosa, Sponsored by Natasha Stanley and 
Jefferie Cade 

• Billy Jo DeRosa, Sponsored by Natasha Stanley and 
Jefferie Cade 

• Ann M Saunier, Sponsored by Linda Green and 
Jefferie Cade 

• Annette Giraud, Sponsored by Linda Green and 
Jefferie Cade 

All these applicants are also members of Myrtle Beach 
Kennel Club 
Betty moved to having first reading of applications at next 
General Meeting (Nov.1). Seconded by Ursula Walsh. 
Approved. 
 

2024 ALL-BREED CONFORMATION SHOW 

• Carol reported that copies of the contract for the 
combined MCKC and Myrtle Beach Kennel club’s 
Conformation show in Lumberton has been sent to 
the Myrtle Beach Club Chair. 

• Contract with April dates for our combined Myrtle 
Beach and MCKC sent to AKC and to Lumberton 
Fairgrounds. 

• Carol said that we are not giving up the May dates for 
our own Conformation Show with AKC yet. 

• Bill Pace will talk to the Pinehurst Polo Grounds 
Supervisor regarding what has been done to 
eliminate the sticker problems the dogs had with the 
grounds last year. We will keep the May dates in 
case we decide to go back to having the 

Conformation Show at the Pinehurst Harness Track 
next year. 

• She said that Myrtle Beach has sent us the contact 
info for their judges in case we want to see about 
using them for our two days or get our own judges for 
the two days. 

• We need to check on the availability of EMTs for the 
April Show or whether we can use our own EMT who 
has been doing our May show at the Harness Track. 
Betty will give Jane the contact info for our EMT. 

• Jane has access to a golf cart that she can bring to 
Lumberton Fairgrounds as we may need it for the 
parking people for our two days. 

 

NOMINATIONS FOR 2024  

President, Jane Hammett Bright 
Vice President, Carol Dowd 
Treasurer, Melissa DeWitt 
Corresponding Secretary, Ellen Pfann 
Recording Secretary, Jefferie Cade 
Membership, Marjorie Riddle Watson 
Directors:  
Naomi Johnson, Brenda Lewis Kathy Pellerino, Ursula 
Walsh 
Betty moved that these nominees be presented at our 
next General Meeting (Wednesday, Nov. 1, 2023). 
Ursula Walsh seconded the motion. 
 

NEW BUSINESS 

We need someone to volunteer to organize the Club 
Christmas Party and decide on a venue for it and make 
sure invitations are sent, etc. 

 
 

Meeting ended at 6:45PM 
Submitted by Ursula M Walsh, substituting for Ellen Pfann 


